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MINUTES OF A PUBLIC HEARING HELD BV THE MAVOR AND 
COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF CHAPEL HILL, MUNICIPAL 

BUILDING, MONDAY, 3UNE 16, 1986, 7130 P.M. 

Mayor 3ames c. Wallace called the meeting to order. 
Members present were: 

Julie Andresen 
David Godschalk 
Jonathan Howes 
David Pasquini,t 
Nancy Preston.· 
R. D. Smith 
Bill Thorpe 
Arthur Werner 

Council 

Town Manager David R. Taylor was absent, excused. Also present 
were Acting Town Manager Senna Loewenthal and Town Attorney Ralph 
Karpinos. 

Council Member Smith asked the Council i~ the Council would agree 
to let the Mayor, at a convenient time, swear in a new member to 
the Chapel Hill Housing Authority Board o~ ·Directors. The 
Council a9reed. 

Public Hearing on UNC Power Plant Special Use Permit - Continua-

Citizens wishing to speak to the Council about this proposal and 
who had not been previously sworn in, were sworn in by the Town 
Clerk. 

Actin; Manager Loewenthal requested that the ~allowing documents 
be entered into the record of this meeting1 

Agenda W1, June 16, 1986, 
Application ~or a Planned 
Use Permit CPD-92-H-2> 

•uNC Power Plant Replacement 
Development - Industrial Special 

All attachments with agenda item •1 

Vice Chancellor Farris Womack, representing the University of 
North Carolina at Chapel Hill <UNC>, commented that UNC had been 
at the task of planning ~or the power plant replacement ~or the 
past two years. In that time, he said UNC•s facilities had grown 
~urther necessitating the need ~or a larger, more efficient 
heating and cooling system. He said he realized no one wanted to 
live beside a power plant but that UNC was faced with the need to 
choose among intelligent options for the power plant replacement. 
Mr. Womack stated that the proposal was more environmentally 
acceptable than the current facility. He said there were t~me 
restraints under. which the University was operating with regard 
to the financing options available. He stated that if the 
project could not be financed prior to September 1st, when the 
new tax laws would go into affect, it would be a severe setback 
~or the University. He urged the Council to approve the proposal 
for the power plant replacement. 

Council Member Werner commented that it appeared that the propos· 
al was more of an expansion than a replacement. He asked what 
was the current and expected coal usages. Mr. Swecker, repre
senting the University, replied that the facility currently used 
approximately 58,000 tons of coal per year and that this repre
sented between one third and one half the plant•s capacity. He 
stated that the proposed new plant would use 174,000 tons of coal 
per year. Council~ Member Werner also asked what percentage of 
the steam generated was for electrical power. Mr. Swecker 
replied approximately 10%. 

Council Member Werner asked why the University planned to burn 
·three times as much coal over the next twenty years. Mr. Swecker 
responded that the projections indicated that the load or demand 
for utilities was expected to increase 4Y. annually over this 
twenty year period. 



Xouncil Member Andrese~···commented that some of the citizen 
'concern had been over·-tthe ·scale of the project and exterior 
design. She asked i~ there was a possibility that the University 
would be willing to sponsor a design competition ~or an innova· 
tive e~terior design o~ ~he· ~acility to make it more attr~ctive 
in a residential settlng. ~r. Womack responded that the Univer
sity would be very interested in any sort o~ project that had a 
likelihood of success. He said if th~ University could sponsor a 

-competition so that it ~ound the best possible solution to making 
the power plant an attractive place, then University_would be 
very much interested in doing that and would commit themselves to 
do that. Mr. Womack said the University was interested in 
having the power plant, and to the extent that the University was 
a~le to do those things which would make it more attra~tive and 
acceptable, the University had committed themselves to that. 

3ulian Raney, representing the Planning Board, said the Board had 
voted in favor of approving the application with conditions and 
only if the Council finds that the use is a public necessity on 
this site. 

Edwin Brown, speaking as a resident, said he was pleased that the 
proposal would greatly reduce the amount of air pollution, but 
that he was concerned about the potential for increased noise 
pollution. 

Charles Morrow, speaking as a resident, spoke against the propos
al saying the impact of the proposal was huge and not just to the 
adjoining neighbors but to the Town as a whole. He ~elt the 
proposal was an e~pansion, not a replacement and represented an 
undesirable growth. Mr. Morrow suggested that another source of 
power should be ~ound. 

Helen Urquhart, speaking as a resident, spoke against the propos
al citing the air and noise pollution it would generate. She 
said the proposal would be detrimental to the adjoining property 
values and urged th' Council to deny the proposal and uphold the 
Comprehensive Plan~ 

Lightning Brown, speaking as a resident, urged the Council to add 
another stipulation to the proposal to require that the Universi
ty maintain the right-of-way along the railroad as a means of 
access to a pedestrian greenway. 

Leake Little, speaking as.a resident, spoke against the proposal 
because he was concerned over the right-of-way. He said he and 
his neighbors would like the right-of-way properly maintained and 
supervised and if not, then they wished it to be closed off. He 
cited the increase in crime in the area, which he attributed to 
the ease of access via the right-o~-way. 

Council Member Andresen asked l~ construction of the new steam 
lines would be a part of the proposal. Hr. Swecker replied that 
a new steam line was proposed but not as part of this proposal. 
He said it would be built under ground along the right-of-way to 
Nash Hall. 

3oyce Brown, speaking as a ·resident, said that the hearings she 
had attended had not provided the answers to the questions asked. 
She urged caution and more time ~or the answers to be ~ound for 
questions asked. She said that since the University had not, in 
her opinion, seen fit to investigate alternatives, she had 
contacted other power companies ~or their input. Ms. Brown said 
information on a comparative cost analysis and least cost work on 
the buildings should be reviewed. She commented that she had 
contacted Public Service Company of Raleigh and was told that 
there was a strong possibility that the mechanism for large scale 
customers to negotiate directly with the driller for the best 
possible rate, could possibly be in effect later this year. Ms. 
Brown commented that this could make the use of natural gas a 
much more attractive option. She suggested that a complete 
University comprehensive power cost analysis by a ~irm indepen
dent of the University and Sirrine was in order. 
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Ruth Koster, speaking as a resident, introduced a memorandum of 
neighborhood concerns with signatures from the residents into the 
record. <For copy of memorandum, see Clerk•s files.) She said 
she felt the University had not been sensitive to the neighbors 
concerns and needs. She suggested that if timing was of concern 
then the University should have brought the proposal before the 
Town earlier. She urged the University ~o •eet with the resi
dents to discuss their concerns. 

Robert Giles, speaking as a resident, argued that the University 
should hove been more forthcoming in their plans. He commented 
that the report on the power plant was dated January of 1985 and 
it was now the spring of 1986. Mr. Giles said he had read the 
report and did not see any information on comparative analysis or 
alternatives. He stated that he did not feel the University had 
made a good faith effort to deal with the citizen•s concerns. 
Mr. Giles urged the Council to draw the line on the e~pansion 
plans, let the University replace the old boilers but not e~pand. 
He concluded by saying that none of the businesses in the Re
search Triangle Park operate their own utility facility. 

3osh Gurlitz, speaking as a resident, recommended the Council and 
University sponsor a national design competition for the •~terior 
of the proposal. 

Council Member Werner asked the UNC representatives to comment on 
the noise pollution issue. Mr. Swecker responded that the 
University was doing everything possible to lessen the affect of 
the noise generated by the plant from enclosing the coal bins to 
putting mufflers on the pressure relief valves. 

Council Member Werner asked if the University planned to monitor 
the noise level. Mr. Swecker said the University could look into 
doing this. 

Council Member Werner then asked ~f the au~iliary units in the 
proposal were scaled to allow for the addition of another boiler. 
Mr. Swecker said the site would allow for ·the addition of another 
boiler at some time in the future but that the au~iliary units 
were being designed to meet what was being currently proposed. 

Council Member Pasquini said he was. glad to see that the particu
late matter would be reduced by 20% but wondered about the 
fugitive emissions. He asked that the University provided this 
information as well as information on the current and •~pected 
ambient noise levels. 

Council Member Pasquini asked if the current nitrogen o~ide 
emissions was being measured and how much further emissions from 
the plant would be increased with the proposed new stack. Mr. 
Swecker replied that the Environmental Protection Agency was 
monitoring the nitrogen o~ide levels and with regard to the 
dispersal distance, Mr. Swecker said he did not have that infor
mation on hand. Council Member Pasquini asked that this informa-
tion also be provided. 

Council Member Pasquini concluded by asking for information on 
the prevalent wind direction. 

Council Member Smith asked ~or clarification of the purpose of 
the crusher. Mr. Swecker said the crusher pulverized the coal to 
a manageable size. Mr. Smith asked if the University had consid
ered buying pulverized coal, thus eliminating the crusher and the 
noise associated with it. Mr. Swecker responded that pulverized 
coal was more •~pensive and dirtier. 

Council Member Smith asked if it were poss;ble to put some of the 
facility underground to help mitigate the scale and noise of the 
facility. Mr. Swecker replied that for safety and efficiency 
reasons this option:had been eliminated. 



Council "-mber Smith asked about the possibility of using ;as 
instead of coal. Mr. Swecker said the plant would be. able to use 
gas if lt -were economically feasible. Mr. Smith then asked what 
would be the lifespan of the plant if the University only re
placed the old boilers. Mr. Swecker responded that the plant 
would be a peak capacity in 1992-93 if the University only 
replaced the old boilers. 

Mr. Smith ~oncluded by asking about the difference in buffers 
requirements along site fronting McCauley Street and Cameron 
Avenue. He wondered why the McCauley Street side required a Type 
C buffer ·and the Cameron Avenue side did not. Acting Manager 
Loewenthal replied that stipulation •6 addressed the buffers 
along Cameron Avenue and that the staff report would address the 
question More precisely. 

Council Hember Preston said she had toured the facility and as a 
result had a ~ew suggestions. She suggested that railroad gates 
be installed at the most traveled roads since the number of coal 
deliveries would be doubled if the the proposal passed. She 
expressed concern about the amount of ash expected to be produced 
and placed into the Town landfill. She asked if the University 
would consider alternative sources of energy <solid waste>. She 
referred to a letter included in the agenda packet from the 
County Commissioners to the University tn which this topic was 
discussed. Mrs. Preston asked that the Manager look into the 
possibility of hiring a consultant to review the feasibility of a 
solid waste power generator. 

Council Member Preston concluded saying she shared the concern 
over the noise pollution and the expansion of the plant. 

Council Member Howes said he had also toured the facility and 
surrounding neighborhood and expressed concern over the noise 
pollution and the visual impact of the proposal. He asked if the 
University would compare the noise level of Sunday morning with 
what the proposal will generate. Mr. Swecker replied that it was 
the hope of the University that the noise level would be reduced. 

Council Member Pasquini asked if the exhaust stack would h•ve 
lights. Mr. Swecker replied that it would have the required 
lighting. 

Council Hember Godsch~lk stated that the Manager•s recommendation 
in the 3une 16th agenda was more stringent than in the Hay 19th 
agenda. He asked if the University was willing to mee~ these new 
stipulations. Hr. Swecker replied yes. 

Council Member Godschalk asked if the University had considered 
the logistics of the suggested design competition. Hr. Womack 
replied that the University would like to follow up on this 
suggestion. He said he conceived the University conducting the 
competition with the cooperation and input of the citizens of 
Chapel Hill. 

' Council Member Andr-esen stated that she also was ~oncerned over 
the noise pollution and amount of ash to be generated. She asked 
what the proposed amount of ash would do to the lifespan of the 
landfill. Acting Manager Loewenthal replied that she could not 
say~y how much the ash would reduce the life of the landfill, 
but that stipulations had been included to require the University 
to seek for other alternatives. 

Council Member Andresen urged the University to try to 
the effects of actual construction, if the proposal were 
on the residents in the neighborhood. 

mitigate 
p~ssed, 

Acting Manager Loewenthal said the staff planned to present this 
item for Council•s consideration at the next regular Meeting. 
She said she needed to see if the University could provide this 
information for this meeting. 

Council Member Preston suggested delaying action on this item 
until late August after the Council•s summer bieak. 

Council Member Thorpe commented that there needed to be • firm 
date as to when the item would be brought back ~or Council 
considerAtion. He felt the Council should keep to its schedule. 
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Council Member Howes said he understood Hr. Thorpe•• concerns but 
~elt that the staff and the University should be given time to 
;et the information requested. 

COUNCIL MEMBER SMITH MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER HOWES TO 
REFER TO THE MANAGER AND ATTORNEY TO REPORT BACK TO THE COUNCIL. 
THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY, <9-0>. 

Mayor James c. Wallace 




